
Green Party response to news of
cyanide poisoning at Grenfell

22 June 2017

Responding to the news that residents of Grenfell may have been poisoned by
hydrogen cyanide during the fire last Wednesday [1], Jennifer Nadel, the
Green Party’s candidate for Kensington in the recent general election, said:

“If this is shown to be true it’s yet another example of how the people at
Grenfell were treated like second class citizens. What upsets and infuriates
me in equal measure about this is that immediately after the fire our party
contacted the council to ask what they had done to monitor air pollution in
and around the tower after the blaze had taken hold. We were assured that
there was little or no risk from dangerous air pollution.

“We need the council and the government to start being straight with us. We
need them to swiftly carry out a full inspection to establish what damage
survivors and those living close to the tower may have suffered from toxic
air from the fire and then issue advice on the health care people should be
seeking if it is deemed necessary. And we need them to ensure that monitoring
of air pollution around the tower is now taking place and action will be
taking if that monitoring gives us cause for alarm.”

 

Ends

 

 

Notes:

 

2.       Green Party spokespeople are available for comment.

3.       The latest estimate suggests 79 people have died in the fire that
engulfed Grenfell Tower on 14 June. The Green Party’s Sian Berry, Caroline

http://www.government-world.com/green-party-response-to-news-of-cyanide-poisoning-at-grenfell/
http://www.government-world.com/green-party-response-to-news-of-cyanide-poisoning-at-grenfell/


Russell, Amelia Womack, and Jennifer Nadel have all visited the tower and
helped residents with their concerns and queries.

 

Tweet

Back to main news page

Let’s block ads! (Why?)

Conference in Beijing highlights
gender inequality

The two-day conference highlighting gender inequality led by the U.N. Women
Beijing Office opened on June 21, in the capital of China.

The need for the conference was highlighted after a case where financial
relief was given to Chinese women in impoverished rural areas in order to
purchase sanitary napkins and medicines to treat and prevent vaginitis. Many
of the beneficiaries of the program spent none of the money on themselves,
but rather on their husbands and sons. They thought it is necessary as their
husbands play a supportive role in the family and the money would be better
distributed to the husband to have a pack of cigarettes. The children may
need simple necessities such as a backpack, recalled Professor Liu Bohong
from China Women’s University.

Liu told the story during a panel discussion at the International Conference
on Gender Equality and Philanthropy hosted by the U.N. Women Beijing Office
from June 21 to 22.

The conference welcomed over 100 guests including social gender experts,
representatives of international organizations and executives for
philanthropic funds. The conference discussed the problem of how social
gender inequality can be incorporated into international standards of
philanthropic development including in China. The challenges facing the
allocation of philanthropic funds and the mechanisms for donation and how
these can be improved were also discussed.

“We can’t make our donations work if social gender disparity remains
ignored,” Liu said.

To facilitate the implementation of gender equality, Julie Brousssard, the
country program manager of U.N. Women, underscored the importance of
strategic philanthropy.
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“In terms of philanthropic commitments, international experience has shown
that we need to strive for strategic philanthropy. This is the only way to
effectively address the needs of the most vulnerable and the most
marginalized,” said Broussard.

Elizabeth Knup, the representative of the Beijing Office, Ford Foundation,
echoed Broussard, saying that gender equality cannot be achieved without
scrupulous gender analysis and gender planning.

“For whatever projects we fund we need to have an understanding of the
affected people of different genders,” she said while addressing the
conference.

According to Heather Grady, the vice president of Rockefeller Philanthropy
Advisors, philanthropic undertakings can be divided into institutional,
corporate and internet categories — out of which internet philanthropy is
growing fastest in China.

Tong Dawei, a renowned actor and U.N. Women Goodwill Ambassador, called on
people to change their stubborn minds on gender issues, in particular in
relation to the subconscious mindset that men are superior to women.

“In Chinese schools we often believe in the misinterpretation which entails
that, although girls are outdoing boys in junior middle school, they will be
eventually surpassed by boys in high school, implying a minor but deep rooted
discrimination,” Tong said.

People need to be actively aware of gender inequality in everyday life such
as to make sure that boys and girls can pursue equal access to whatever they
are interested in regardless of gender differences, he added.

Mr Redwood’s response to the debate on
the Address, 21 June

John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): This Parliament has been given a mighty task
by the electorate. A year ago, the voters decided that they wanted to take
back control of our laws, our borders and our money. They charged us with
that duty, and they recommissioned us collectively in the election just held.
Eighty-two per cent. of them voted for the two main parties, which both said
that they would deliver Brexit as the referendum requested.

I agree with my right hon. and learned Friend the Member for Rushcliffe (Mr
Clarke). This Parliament has a duty to have its debates, its disagreements
and its arguments, but to do things in the right way. It would ill become
this Parliament if it precipitated an early party-based crisis and went back
to the electors to seek a new mandate. The electors had criticisms of all our
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parties. They did not give any party the result it wanted. They knew what
they were doing, and it is the duty of this Parliament to do some governing,
and some criticism of governing, as are our mutual roles. There is nothing to
stop us doing that.

On that central issue that dominates the Queen’s Speech, it is clear that the
British public have resolved again—they resolved in the referendum and in the
election. Had they changed their minds since the referendum, they would have
voted for the Liberal Democrats, who gave them a very clear option to say in
effect: “Change your mind. Here is the way to do it.” The Liberal Democrats
were very honest about this in the election: they said not only that they
wanted a second referendum, but that they would want us to rejoin the
European Union. They could not see circumstances in which they would change
their mind on that. The electorate said that that was not the way they wished
to go.

Those who say that the Queen’s Speech is thin clearly have not understood it.
This is perhaps the most important Queen’s Speech I have seen in my time as a
Member of Parliament. There is fundamental legislation to give this
Parliament back, on behalf of the people, powers over all our lawmaking.
Parliament will then be invited to go on to make substantial amendments to
how we run agriculture and fishing, how we conduct international trade, and
how we carry out many of our arrangements. The purpose of the legislation
will be to amend and improve on European schemes that we are currently unable
to amend, or able to amend only with the agreement of all 28 member states,
which is very unlikely.

I campaigned in the election on a different slogan from the one recommended
by Conservative Front Benchers. My slogan was “prosperity not austerity”. I
did that deliberately, because I believe we have had enough austerity, and I
want to see the promotion of higher living standards and better family
incomes as our main purpose. I am conscious that schools and social care in
my area need more public money support. That is true of many of my hon.
Friends in English constituencies. The good news is that the Government are
coming to the same conclusion, and I look forward to the public spending
statements and Budget statements that will make more money available for our
priorities. We will clearly need more money for the health service—the
Government have promised substantial new sums—and we will need to commit to
substantial sums for our healthcare over the years ahead.

The Brexit issue is relevant. It was not misleading in the Brexit referendum
for the leave side to say that there will be money to spend when we cancel
our contributions. I look forward to our negotiators making it very clear to
our friends in the European Union that we will pay our contributions up to
the point when we leave, but that we do not owe them any great bill, and we
certainly will not be paying contributions once we have left. That money is
then available for this Parliament, on the advice of the Government, to
decide how to spend. I would be happy if we began to spend a bit of it even
before March 2019 when we come to the end of our contributions, because there
is a need now and our borrowing is under very good control. As we have heard,
borrowing is down by three quarters since the programme began after the big
crash—the programme was initiated by the Labour Government, then continued by



the coalition and the Conservative Government. We need to be prudent and
sensible—there is no magic money tree, and we cannot spend all the money we
would like to spend, or all the money envisaged in the Labour party
manifesto—but to relax in those areas where the public services clearly need
it. I believe that that is possible, given the Brexit context.

I was conscious in the election that young people were critical of the
Conservative party. They were often very attracted to the Labour party’s
offers. The Labour manifesto offered attractive financial changes for current
students and those who have accumulated student debt that they have not yet
got rid of. I would like Conservatives to take on board the fact that we need
to provide a better offer to students and young people, so that next time we
can engage rather better with the younger person vote than we do today.

There is one ambition on which younger people above all would like the
Conservatives to do better. We are uniquely well placed to help more of them
to become homeowners. It is a worrying social change in our country that many
people in the 25-to-40 age range feel that they cannot afford to buy a
property. We have good schemes to help with deposits and mortgage
affordability, and we have schemes to help with the affordability of homes,
but it is not enough and we need to do so much more. We need to redouble our
efforts to show that we understand that ambition, and that we wish to empower
young people.

In practice, the Government are working hard in a number of important ways to
help young people. The phenomenal job-generation powers of the economy since
2010 have been extremely helpful, because the first thing a young person
graduating or leaving school needs is a job. The training and qualifications
support that we are putting in place is very important, because we do not
want them to have any old job. We want them to go into jobs that allow them
to grow into more responsible and better qualified roles, which can lead to
much better pay.

We in this House are in practice—although we like to pretend that we are
not—completely united in wanting people to have good employment and better
paid jobs. The issue is how quickly people get there, what Government can do
and what people and private institutions have to do for themselves to bring
that about. I am pleased that the Government have a number of schemes—on
technical qualifications and on student support—but we need to do far more,
because we need to show young people that we are on their side when it comes
to launching them on a path to better paid and better qualified employment.

Sir Peter Bottomley (Worthing) (Con): Does my right hon. Friend also agree
that employment taxation is far too high? If we take the total cost to an
employer of employing somebody and see what the employee is left afterwards,
the gap is enormous—there is not even a single word to cover it, although
some would call it a wedge. The gap is enormous and we ought to bring it
down.

John Redwood: I quite agree. I have always believed that lower tax rates are
the answer, and I think there are areas where we could lower the tax rates
and get in more revenue, which is exactly what we need to do. We need more



money for the public services, but we need more incentives, we need people to
be able to retain more of what they earn and we need employers to be able to
afford the extra employees, so that is very important.

Ian Paisley (North Antrim) (DUP): Will the right hon. Gentleman give way?

John Redwood: I am not allowed very long and I wish others to join in the
debate.

My last point is that when we look at our massive balance of payments
deficit—£70 billion on trade account with the EU last year—we see how much
scope there is when we are allowed to run, for example, our own fishing and
farming policy, to substitute home production and home supply for imported
supply. That will create jobs, reduce food miles and make a much better
contribution to our economy, because a big part of the £70 billion trade
deficit last year was in food and drink and fishing. It is almost
unbelievable that the country with far and away the richest fishing ground in
the whole EU, and which used to be a major exporter of fish before we joined
the European Economic Community, is now a net importer of fish and has so few
active fishing boats. I am quite sure that this House, on a multi-party
basis, can sit down and design a much better fishing policy than the one we
have struggled under for 40 years or more in the EEC and the EU, one that
will create more jobs, more capacity, more investment and more home fishing.
As I put it, we can have a policy that is kinder to the fish and kinder to
the fishermen and women, and it is our task to design it.

Of course we are going to have lots of political disagreements, and I am
never shy of political argument, as colleagues will know, but we also have a
unique opportunity to show that where it matters—on jobs, prosperity, home
ownership and promoting better opportunities for our young people—there are
huge opportunities in Brexit. Let us, for example, start with a fishing
policy and an agricultural policy that are better for Britain and better for
all of them.

News story: Defence Minister Focuses
on Scottish business, skills, and
innovation

The MOD spent £1.5 billion with Scottish businesses last year and supports
9,700 jobs across Scotland, with the Royal Navy’s new Queen Elizabeth
Carriers being built in Rosyth and new Offshore Patrol Vessels under
construction in Govan and Scotstoun ahead of this summer’s Type 26 Frigate
steel cut.

Mrs Baldwin met Scottish SMEs at the Defence Suppliers Forum, held at defence
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company Leonardo’s facility near Edinburgh. The Forum builds relationships
between businesses and Government through face-to-face meetings and candid
discussion.

Minister for Defence Procurement Harriett Baldwin said:

Scotland is on the front line defending the United Kingdom from
growing threats on land, air, and sea; and the
Government is listening to Scottish business and building skills to
keep the UK safe, secure, and prosperous.

This is yet more evidence of our unquestionable commitment to
defence and industry in Scotland, as our rising
defence budget and £178bn equipment plan supports Scottish
business, jobs, and skills far into the future.

Following the Forum, Mrs Baldwin recognised the winners of the Raytheon SME
supply chain awards at the company’s Glenrothes plant, where it employs over
600 engineers and technicians. Amongst the winners, were North Lanarkshire
company, Link Cable Assemblies, who received the Enabling Business Growth
Award.

Apprenticeships are a key element in creating a country where everyone has
the chance to go as far as their talent and hard work will allow, regardless
of background. 24 graduates and 24 apprentices joined Raytheon’s programmes
this year, some of whom Mrs Baldwin met to hear about the company’s support
for the Government’s focus on skills through its science, technology,
engineering, and mathematics (STEM) ambassador programmes. Over 50 Raytheon
STEM Ambassadors visit schools to teach pupils about aerodynamics, autonomy,
and control systems.

SMEs are at the heart of the MOD’s Innovation Initiative. Backed by an £800
million fund, the Initiative encourages imagination, ingenuity and
entrepreneurship. The goal is to work more effectively with businesses across
the UK – and particularly with SMEs which might not normally think of
themselves as Defence suppliers.

The 2015 Strategic Defence and Security Review committed to spending 25% of
procurement money with SME suppliers by 2020. As part of this drive to
support businesses, the MOD has launched a refreshed Supplier Portal and an
improved Contracts platform linked to the Defence and Security Accelerator.
The Accelerator was created to help businesses collaborate with Defence and
develop new routes to market for their technology.



Three panda cubs born in NW China’s
Shaanxi Province

Three panda cubs were born in northwest China’s Shaanxi Province last week,
the provincial forestry department said Thursday.

Fourteen-year-old Yang Yang gave birth to a male cub on June 11 at Shaanxi
Rare Wild Animals Rescue and Breeding Research Center. As of Wednesday, the
cub weighed 320 grams.

Another panda at the center, Ai Bang, gave birth to twin male cubs on June
12. The weight of each cub has already surpassed 230 grams.

Ma Qingyi, vet at the center, said neither Yang Yang nor Ai Bang are first
time mothers so they are both experienced in taking care of their cubs. The
three cubs are all in good conditions.

Ma said two other female pandas at the center are expected to deliver soon.

There are currently 22 captive giant pandas and 345 wild pandas in Shaanxi.
The wild pandas’ habitats cover more than 360,000 hectares and have been
significantly expanded, according to statistics from the provincial forestry
department.

Giant pandas are one of the world’s most endangered species and live mainly
in the mountains of northern Sichuan Province as well as southern Gansu and
Shaanxi provinces. A national survey released in February 2015 showed that as
of the end of 2013, China had 1,864 wild pandas and 375 living in captivity.
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